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Minutes 

 Committee of the Whole  
October 4, 2021 

 
 
The Penn Manor School Board met at 5:30 p.m. for an Executive Session to discuss Personnel 
(Labor Negotiations Preparations and Resignations). 
 
The Penn Manor School Board met as a Committee of the Whole at 7:02 p.m. on the above 
date in the Auditorium at Penn Manor High School. The meeting was called to order by Board 
President, Mr. Carlton Rintz. The following directors were present: Dr. Richard Frerichs via 
telephone, Dr. Joseph Fullerton, Mr. Wardell Jackson, Mrs. Nickole Nafziger, Mr. David 
Paitsel, Mr. Carlton Rintz, Mr. Christopher Straub, Mr. Mitchell Sweigart, and Ms. Donna 
Wert. Present from the administrative staff were Dr. Michael Leichliter, Mr. Chris Johnston, 
Dr. Philip Gale, Dr. Jerry Egan, Mr. Charlie Reisinger, and Dr. Theresa Kreider. Also in 
attendance for the meeting were approximately 25 district residents, Brian Wallace, and Cindy 
Rhoades, Board Secretary. The meeting was televised on Penn Manor’s YouTube channel.  
 
Mr. Rintz announced that the next scheduled meeting of the Penn Manor School Board will be 
held on Monday, October 18, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. The location will be determined. 
 
Mr. Rintz reminded the audience that face coverings are required indoors during this meeting 
due to the order of the Acting Secretary of Health. Non-compliance would result in 
adjournment. Facemasks were made available to the audience. Most audience members 
declined to wear a facemask. 
 
The Committee of the Whole adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________ _________________________________ 
Mr. Carlton L. Rintz, President  Cindy Rhoades, Secretary 


